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January 13 Meeting  Moved to Chesterfield Airport  
 

The January general membership meeting will be held at 7:30 p.m. 
on Friday, January 13, in the banquet room at the Chesterfield 
County Airport, 7511 Airfield Drive. The airport is just a few miles 
from the regular Southside meeting site, the Smith-Wagner building 
in the Chesterfield County complex.   

 

The after-ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ YƛƴƎΩǎ YƻǊƴŜǊ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ, which is the same restaurant we 
used for the September, 2011, party. It is also located at the Chesterfield County Airport. 
YƛƴƎΩǎ YƻǊƴŜǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎhort walk from the meeting room. A $5 per person charge will apply to 
help cover costs. 
 

The regular meeting place at the Smith-Wagner Building is not available.  The date is a holiday 
for Chesterfield County employees and the multipurpose room will be closed.  Any questions 
may be directed to Paul Murman, President, or Alease Foster, Events Coordinator. 
 

 

 

Directions:  
Á From VA-288, take the exit for Iron Bridge Rd/VA -10 W. This is the same exit you would 

have taken to go to the Smith-Wagner building, except from Rt. 288 you will take the exit 
going NORTH instead of south. 

Á After exiting from Rt. 288, at the first light (six tenths of a mile from Rt. 288), take a left 
turn onto Whitepine Road. 

Á Take the next right onto Airfield Drive. The airport facilities are at the end of the road. 
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A Message from the President  
By Paul Murman, C.C.R. President 

 
\    Greetings, 
 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season, and my wish for you is that 
2012 is a safe, healthy, prosperous, and happy new year.   

 

Just as any new year will present challenges, we get our first one very early in the year. Because 
January 13, 2012, is a holiday for Chesterfield County employees, the multipurpose room in the 
Smith-Wagner Building is closed. Thus, we had to secure an alternative meeting site and found one at 
the Chesterfield County Airport. The Airport is located only a few miles from the Smith-Wagner 
.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ƻŦ YƛƴƎΩǎ YƻǊƴŜǊ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΣ ƻǳǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ-meeting party location 
for this January. Problem #1 solved! 
 

I am very excited about the coming year! We have a strong, dedicated Board with a good mix of new 
members and seasoned veterans who have many talents to offer the Club. We met in December for a 
planning session and many outstanding ideas were suggested. One of the goals for the year is to 
increase the number of Club events over the few that were offered last year. We will continue to 
propose the traditional Club events and mix in some new ones. 
 

{ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ ǘƘŜ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊǳƴŎƘΣ ǘƘŜ .ǳƴƴȅ wǳƴΣ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴ .ƛƭƭȅΩǎ 
Crab Cruise, tubing on the James River, the CCR Roundup, car shows at Heritage Chevrolet, the light 
show in Virginia Beach, and the Christmas Dinner Dance. The Board is always open to suggestions and 
ideas from members and looking for volunteers to OD events. If you have an idea, we would love to 
hear it, so please share. If you would like to OD an event, you are encouraged to give it a try. If you 
are ǳƴǎǳǊŜΣ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǿŀƭƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƛǘΦ 
 

One of the highlights of membership is the fellowship. It begins before each meeting, with members 
gathering in the parking lot and greeting each other, with some lucky person being financially 
ǊŜǿŀǊŘŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ōȅ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƎǊŜŜǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ άaȅǎǘŜǊȅ aŜƳōŜǊΦέ ¢ƘŜ fellowship continues 
after the meeting with a social event generally hosted by one of the members or at a local restaurant 
ƛŦ ƴƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊ Ƙŀǎ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ Ƙƻǎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ-meeting event. We currently have several 
openings available for members to host an after-meeting event. If you would like to host one, contact 
Alease Foster, Events Coordinator. The Club helps financially with the costs and many members help 
with food, set up, and clean up. 
 

Please remember to support our sponsors. They play a vital role in the continued success of the Club 
by their support of Club activities and by making available the parts and services we want and need. 
 
Your Board has great expectations for the current year. Your participation will make it happen. Bring a 
friend to a meeting or event, share your thoughts and ideas, help with the projects, or just help 
members when they are in need. If we can dream it, it can be done! 
 

Paul Murman 
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GREETINGS FROM YOUR 2012 CCR OFFICERS 
 

Wyl ie DuBose, Vice President 
 

I have been in the Richmond area for 17 years, a native of South Carolina (Go Tigers!), but I 
don't plan on going back. I love living in Virginia, partly because of the great roads that we 
have here that seem to have been made for cruising! My wife, Sandy, and I have been 
members of the Corvette Club of Richmond for seven years and own a 1993 Polo Green 
convertible. We enjoy being a part of the community of Corvette enthusiasts around the state 
and are looking forward to each meeting and event to share our experiences with you all. 
 

I quote my ultimate role model who "came not to be served, but to serve others", and I 
humbly accept the office of Vice President in order to be of service to you in promoting the 
club and the car that we all love. 
 

Dan Raidabaugh, Treasurer  
 

LΩƳ ŀ ǊŜǘƛǊŜŘ ƻǿƴŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭΣ му ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜΣ manufacturing firm and have previously served as 
president, treasurer and board member of the Virginia Sign Association as well as board 
member and officer of the Southern States Sign Council, a five-state association. I rode for 
more than fifteen years with Tuckahoe Volunteer Rescue Squad, where I headed the finance 
committee for many years. I've also served four previous years as C.C.R. treasurer. 
 

I won't be at the January meeting due to a fishing trip in the Florida Keys. I actively fish the 
Keys as well as Hatteras and the Ocracoke Islands in North Carolina. If you ever have any 
questions regarding the club's finances, please call me at (804) 556-2509 or send me an e-mail. 
 

Cindy Williams, Recording Secretary  
 

Cindy Williams has been an active member of the Club since 2006. Soon after joining the Club 
she was elected Corresponding Secretary and served in that capacity for three years prior to 
being asked to serve as Recording Secretary. Cindy is a Sales Operations Manager for a 
subsidiary of Aetna based out of Nashville, Tennessee, where she travels regularly. 
Cindy considers the 300 plus Club members her closest friends and would like to see more 
Club events planned in 2012. 
 

In addition to taking cruises in her Vette with her 300 plus closest friends, her other interests 
include travel, water skiing, and entertaining friends and family. 
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GREETINGS FROM YOUR 2012 CCR OFFICERS ɉÃÏÎÔȭÄɊ 

 

Jeremy Welborn, Newsletter Editor  
 

It is an honor as well as a humbling responsibility to have been elected as your 2012 
Newsletter Editor. I am excited about the year ahead and will do my best to keep everyone as 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩs newsletter will include many familiar aspects as well as a few 
ƴŜǿ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘǎΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛǎǘǎ άaŜƳōŜǊ aƛƭŜǎǘƻƴŜǎέ 
such as the birth of a child or grandchild, wedding anniversary milestones (25, 40, 50, etc.),  
the purchase of a new Corvette, etc., as well as unfortunate events like significant illnesses or 
family deaths. This will enable us to celebrate victories together and to put our arms around 
each other when we need support and encouragement in life. Another section of news I would 
like to include each month is general Corvette news and information about other regional 
Corvette events. 
 

The success and usefulness of the newsletter hinges on each of you. If you have an article or 
information that you would like to include in the newsletter, please email me at 
Newsletter@corvetteclubofrichmond.comΦ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
the 25th of the prior month. As we work together, I will do mȅ ōŜǎǘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
newsletter the best it can possibly be! 
 

Doris Brody, Corresponding Secretary  
 

I have been a member of CCR since 2003. I moved from Connecticut to Virginia in 1977. I 
volunteer as a mentor and help with fifth grade manners luncheons at Bellwood Elementary in 
CCPS. I also belong to the Richmond Ski Club and the Richmond Wine Society. I enjoy kayaking 
when the weather permits. I am a retired special education teacher and feel this is the time 
that I can give back to the club. I have enjoyed the people I have met and the fun events that 
are offered. Please let me know when a club member needs our support so I can fulfill my job 
as Corresponding Secretary efficiently. 
 

 

mailto:Newsletter@corvetteclubofrichmond.com
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GREETINGS FROM YOUR 2012 CCR OFFICERS ɉÃÏÎÔȭÄɊ 

 

David Dolan, Historian  
 

David has been an active member of CCR since 1985 and has held the following offices: 
President, Vice President, Sergeant-at-Arms and Historian. He was responsible for CCR 
meeting in both Southside and West End locations rather than meeting in only one location, 
CCR member nametags, CCR window decals and Club radios. While president, David brought 
back the Christmas Dance and started the Corvette Round-Up with Zip Products. The first two 
Dolan Vettes ǿŜǊŜ άǊŜŀƭƭȅέ [ƻǊƛΩǎ όǎƘŜΩǎ ƴƻǿ ƘŀŘ ŦƻǳǊύ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƘŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǾƛƴŎŜ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ 
upgrade from her C3, he bought his own C4.  David has had a C4, C5 and C6 Corvette. His C6 
was one of the first built and he is looking forward to getting a C7 as soon as they are 
available. He says THAT is why he has a job NOW! 
 

Rob Bickert, Webmaster  
 

Many of you know me as I have been Corvette Club of Richmond member in good standing 
since 2002. I have served the Corvette Club of Richmond and its members as President in 2009 
and 2010, Vice President in 2007 and 2008, and as Newsletter Co-Editor with Sue Ann in 2005 
and 2006. I also assisted Webmaster Jesse Dolan in the maintenance of the website and its 
content in 2010, the last year he served as Webmaster. I also spearheaded C/wΩǎ рлth Birthday 
Celebration. 
 

I have a great interest in computers and spend a good deal of time parked at the keyboard. My 
vision for the website is one of consistency, so you may not see huge changes to the site as 
much as you will see refinements. WeΩƭƭ ōǳƛƭŘ ƻƴ ǿƘŀt works and fix what does not. I am open 
to suggestions, so if there is something that you think would be cool and useful, email me at 
webmaster@corvetteclubofrichmond.com ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ƭook into it. 
 

I look forward to see you all in cyber space! 
 

Alease Foster, Events Coordinator  
 

Happy New Year!  I look forward to serving as your Events Coordinator this year.  I have been a 
C.C.R. member since 1997.  I have formed many friendships through the memorable events 
that I have attended with the club.  So it is time to put on your thinking cap and let me know 
what fun events you want to do!  Please let me know early so we can get them on the 
calendar.  We don't want to miss a thing! 
 
 

mailto:webmaster@corvetteclubofrichmond.com
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Let the fun begin in 2012!  
 

If you have not paid your membership dues for 2012 these are 
now due. Dues are still just twenty-five dollars for individual 
membership and thirty-five dollars for joint membership 
(member and spouse/significant other/child). If you joined as a 
new member during the last quarter of 2011 (October, 
November, or December) your membership is good through 
2012. 

 

If you want to mail your payment in, please make your check payable to CCR and mail to: CCR, 
Post Office Box 761, Chesterfield, VA 23832. If you did not receive a membership renewal 
form, please call Dan at (804) 556-2509 or e-mail him at topdowndan@comcast.net and he 
will make sure you get one.  
 

ThŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ нлмн ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ 
membership current as the list of events continues to grow!  Keep your membership up to 
date in the greatest Corvette club in the world! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

FOR ALL YOUR CCR 
APPAREL NEEDS CONTACT 

 

Lori Dolan at (804) 346 -5266  
or  

Linda Walker at (804) 779 -3169  
 

CCR 
AMBASSADOR 

 

Barry Roper  

mailto:topdowndan@comcast.net
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Valentineõs Day Brunch 
 

ODs ð Gayle Murman and Peggy Maloy and Janie Hughes 
 

Sunday, February 12, 2012 at 12:00 pm 
 

Meadowbrook Country Club 

3700 Cogbill Road 

 Richmond, Virginia 
 

 
 

Cost is $24 per person 
 

Valentineõs Day is coming soon! Plan to spend this special day with the one you love and the ones 

who love Corvettes as much as you.  The meal will include an omelet station, Belgian waffles, 

carved ham, bacon, sausage, potatoes, various salads, fruit, muffins, pastries, and an entire table 

of desserts, juices, coffee, tea, plus bottomless champagne. 
 

Attire:  Sunday dress, please 
 

Please contact Gayle at 748-7695 for more information. 
 

Please make your checks payable to Gayle Murman. 

Please mail your check to: 3501 Wood Dale Rd., Chester, VA  23831. 

Payment is due no later than February 10, 2012. 
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CCR at the Urbanna Oyster Festival  
By Ron Rigney and Katy Tuck 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

#ÁÐÉÔÁÌ #ÈÅÖÒÏÌÅÔȭÓ First Customer Appreciation Day 
& Corvette Show Draws 65+ CCR Vettes 
By Mike Todd 
 
A day that started out cold and windy gave way to a beautiful fall day in Powhatan for the first 
annual Capital Chevrolet Customer Appreciation Day and CCR Corvette Show. Sixty-five 
registered for the show and at least fifteen other Corvettes brought their owners by to enjoy 
the show as spectators. Quite a few people asked about CCR and requested applications. 
There may very well be six to eight new potential members at the January meeting. 
 

 
 

I believe everyone in attendance will agree that this was an excellent event and our thanks go 
out to Phil Gracik, General Sales Manager, Susan Poulos, President, and the staff at Capital 
Chevrolet for making this event possible. Capital put together the advertisement that aired on 
Liberty (98.9 FM), The Wolf (93.1 FM), and Big Oldies (107.3 FM) the week before the event. It 
was a wonderful announcement that provided excellent recognition for CCR. 

 

Despite cloudy skies and the threat of rain, eight Corvettes 
made the drive to Urbanna for the sixth annual CCR Oyster 
Festival road trip.  This year, the leaves were at peak fall color 
for the trip.  After getting parked in our reserved parking 
spots, we headed out for the festivities.  The weather in 
Urbanna was perfect for walking around town and seeing the 
sights and old friends in attendance.  Next yearΩǎ hȅǎǘŜǊ 
Festival is November 2, 2012.  CCR will ride again, so mark 
your calendars now! 




